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Our Ref: MPS/SM/2024/036
27 September 2024
Through Principal

Dear Parents / Guardians,

Yusof Ishak Community and Youth Leadership Symposium 2024

Yusof Ishak Secondary School will be organising their annual YI Community and Youth Leadership (CYL)
Symposium on Friday, 1 November 2024 from 1.30 pm to 5.00 pm at their 8 Sumang Walk, Punggol campus.

The theme "Empowered as One!" for this year's Y| CYL Symposium encapsulates the idea of unity and
collective strength within a community. It emphasises that when individuals work together with a shared vision
and purpose, they can achieve greater impact and drive meaningful change.

This theme also highlights the importance of inclusivity, where every voice and contribution matters, fostering
a sense of belonging and mutual support. This will inspire participants to take proactive roles in their
communities, knowing that they are part of a larger movement that can effect significant and positive change.
The symposium aims to inspire participants to embrace leadership roles with the understanding that true
leadership is about empowering others and working together to overcome challenges and seize opportunities.

Your child has been selected to represent Meridian as a student leader and join this symposium.

Details of the programme are as follows:

Programme Outline Opening Address by Principal
Sharing on Honourable Leadership
CYL Discussion and Leadership Workshop for Student Leaders

School Tour

(Tea break will be provided)

Date Friday, 1 November 2024
Time 1.30 pm to 5.00 pm
Reporting and Meridian Primary School

Dismissal Venue
(Please make the necessary transport arrangements to pick your child from
school at about 5.30pm.)

Attire School Uniform

Should you have any queries, please contact Ms Kirenjit Kaur via email at
kirenjit kaur sulinder singh@moe.edu.sg or at 6583 2125 during office hours.

Do provide your acknowledgment by 30 September 2024 via Parents Gateway. Thank you.

Yours sincerely,

Ms Kirenijit Kaur
HOD/ Student Management



